MILITARY DENTISTRY

A Working Bibliography of MHI Sources

CONTENTS

Gen/Misc....p.1 Military Significance of Teeth (19th Century)....p.1 Pre WWII....p.2 WWII....p.3 Since 1945....p.4

GENERAL/MISCELLANEOUS

- <u>Historical Highlights of the Army Dental Corps.</u> Wash, DC: USA Med Dept, 1974. 10 p. UM200.2H57.
- Hyson, John M. "Female Dentists in the U.S. Army: The Origins." Mil Medicine (Feb 1995): pp. 57-62. UH433H97.
- Shipley, Richard D. "Dental Corps Structure: Past, Present, and Future." AWC Student paper, May 1993. 36 p. Arch.
- Snyder, Oscar P. Papers. 1 Box. Arch.

 Covers his career, 1919-56, incl Dental Corps.
- U.S. Army Health Services Command. <u>Army Dental Corps Historical Highlights</u>. Booklet, 1974. 10 p. UM200.2H57.
- U.S. Navy Dept. Bureau of Medicine. <u>The Dental Corps of the United States Navy; A Chronology</u>, <u>1912-1962</u>. Wash DC, 1962. 132 p. VG283U53.

MILITARY SIGNIFICANCE OF TEETH

For most of the 19th century, soldiers used their teeth to rip open musket and rifle cartridges. See:

Bartholow, Roberts. <u>A Manual of Instructions for Enlisting and Discharging Soldiers</u>. Phila: Lippincott, 1863. pp. 54-57. UB333B37.

Greenleaf, Charles R. <u>An Epitome of Tripler's Manual for the Examination of Recruits</u>. Wash, DC: GPO, 1884. pp. 30-31. UB333G73.

- Henderson, Thomas. <u>Hints on the Medical Examination of Recruits for the Army...</u>. Phila: Lippincott, 1856 reprint of 1840 ed. p. 64. UB333H49.
- Horne, Alistair. Napoleon, Master of Europe, 1805-1807. NY: Morrow, 1979. p. 134. DC227H67. Mentions how Russian soldiers in Napoleonic Wars avoided military service by knocking out their own front teeth.
- Ordronaux, John. <u>Manual of Instructions for Military Surgeon, on the Examination of Recruits and Discharge of Soldiers</u>. NY: Van Nostrand, 1863. pp. 112-14. UB33306.

Unlike Henderson and the Civil War manuals, the 1884 and later eds of <u>Tripler's Manual</u> speak of mouth deformities that interfere with mastication and speech, not with ripping-cartridges. By 1884, the absence of molars would disqualify recruits, but missing front teeth would not. To compare foreign armies' instructions to recruiting surgeons, circa the American Civil War, see pages viii-xlix of J.H. Baxter's <u>Statistics, Medical and Anthropological, of the Provost-Marshal- General's Bureau...</u>, Vol. I (Wash, DC: GPO, 1875; UH224).

PRE-WORLD WAR II

- Clayton, Wiltshire C. <u>Front Lines: The World War I Memoirs of...</u>. [Ed by Lauralee Hill Clayton] Rockport, ME: Penobscot, 2003. 126 p. D640C5332.
- Cruse, William P. "General Haig's 'Dental Surgeon From Paris': Sir Auguste Charles Valadier, A Pioneer in Maxillo-Facial Surgery: A Historical Update." AWC Student paper, Apr 1986. 18 p. Arch.
- Gillett, Mary C. The Army Medical Department 1865-1917. Wash, DC: CMH, 1995. pp. 326ff. UH223A36.
- Hyson, John M. "African-American Dental Surgeons and the U.S. Army Dental Corps: A Struggle for Acceptance, 1901-1917." n.p., n.d. 130 p. UH433H972.
- _____. "The United States Military Academy Dental Service: A History, 1825-1920." NY: USMA, 1989. 208 p. U410Q1H97.
- ______, & Whitehorne, Joseph W. "The Soldier Dentist: Colonel John R. Lewis of the 5th Vermont." Reprint. <u>Bull Hist of Dentistry</u>, Jul 1995, pp. 55-58. E533.5-5th-H97.

 "Female D	Dentists in the U.S. Army:	The Origins."	Reprint of Mil Medicine	(Feb 1995):
pp. 57-62.	UH433H97.			

- Lefler, Bill B. Oral history transcripts. 2 Boxes. Arch.

 Covers his career, 1960s-80s in Army Dental Corps, esp his tenure as Chief, 1986-90.
- Speakman, Marie A., & William C. <u>Memories</u>. Wilmington, Greenwood, 1937. 191 p. D629U6S7. Dental ambulance driver, WWI.
- U.S. Army. 1st Dental Co. <u>Company Roster of Dental Company, No. 1: Camp Greenleaf, Chickamauga</u> Park, Georgia. Pamphlet, 1918. 20 p. #709-1DEN-1918.
- U.S. Army Med Field Srv School. <u>Dental Field Equipment</u>. Carlisle Barracks, 1932. 25 p. UM240D46.
- U.S. Congress. Senate Cmttee on Naval Affairs. <u>Establishing Dental Department, United States Navy</u>. Hearings, May 1945. 40 p. VG283U54.
- U.S. War Dept. Surgeon-General's Off. <u>Price List of Post, Field, and Dental Medical Supplies... 1911</u>. Pamphlet, 1912. 45 p. UM240P74.

WORLD WAR II

- Anson, T.V. <u>The New Zealand Dental Services</u>. Wellington: War Hist Branch, 1960. 422 p. D767.8519A57.
- Coates, JB. <u>Organization and Administration in World War II</u>. Wash, DC: Off Surg Gen, 1963. pp. 75-76 & 195-196. D807U6A5v3.
- _____. <u>Personnel in World War II</u>. Wash, DC: Off Surg Gen, 1963. pp. 75-76 & 195-96. D807U6A5v4.
- Cowan, E.W. "North African-Italian Theater." <u>Mil Surgeon</u> (Feb 1945): pp. 142-45. Per. Dental Corps at work.
- Etter, Frank K. "The United States Navy Dental Officer in Combat." Mil Surgeon (May 1945): pp. 408-12. Per.

 With Marines on Guadalcanal, 1942.
- <u>History of the United States Army Dental Corps in the North African and Mediterranean Theater of Operations World War II.</u> APO 533: 1945-55. D807U6H56.
- Jeffcott, G.F. <u>A History of the United States Army Dental Service in World War II</u>. Wash, DC: OSG, 1955. 362 p. D807U6A56v3.
- McNeil, Gordon H. "History of the Medical Department in Alaska in WWII." Galley proofs(?), 1944?

658 p. D807A4M36. See Chap VII.

Reiss, Robert. <u>Doctor Yank: Memoirs of a Military Dentist</u>. Paducah, KY: Turner, 2000.88 p. D807R45A3.

U.S. Army. Forces, Middle Pac. Off of Surgeon. "Organization and Administrative Activities of the Dental Section." Report, 1946? 26 p. D807U6O736.

SINCE WORLD WAR II

- Cooney, James P. Address, Walter Reed Inst of Research, 11 May 1956. 7 p. UM200.2C66.
- Fort Dix U.S. Army Dental Activity (DENTAC) Records. 1 Box. Arch. Covers 964-1992.
- G.F. "Command Responsibility for Adequate Dental Service." Mil Rev (Aug 1947): pp. 39-42. Per.
- Marlette, Robert H. "Dental Service in Korea." <u>US Armed Forces Med Jrnl</u> II (Dec 1981): pp. 1811-14. Per.
- McClendon, F.O. "Doctors and Dentists, Nurses and Corpsmen in Vietnam." <u>USN Inst Proceedings</u> (May 1970): pp. 276-89. Per.
- Reddy, Thomas G. "The Army Dental Care System: 1975-1989." AWC Student paper, Feb 1990. 20 p. Arch.
- Schoeny, Leo J. "Dentistry, Mobilization and Manpower." S.l.: 1951. 18 p. UH433S36.
- Sumnicht, R.W. "The Role of the Dentist in the Professional Care of Atomic Casualties." Wash, DC: WRAMC Grad Sch, 1955. 7 p. RA654.5M34no559.
- U.S. Army. Hospital, Fort Belvoir. <u>Medical Services Fort Belvoir, Virginia</u>. Baton Rouge: Army & Navy. 1956. 46 p. #709-Bel.1956.
- U.S. Army Combat Developments Agency: Medical Service Agency. "Dental Service... for the Long Range Army." Study Project, AMSCD, 1962. 55 p. UH433D46.
- U.S. Congress. Senate. Committee on Armed Services. <u>Relating to the Dental Corps of the Army, Navy, and Air Force</u>. Hearings, 82 Cong, 1st sess, 19 Sep 1951. 36 p. UM2002U55.
- Webster, Robert C. "The Dental Fitness of Army War College Students: Class of 1985." AWC Student Paper, 1985. 25 p. Arch.

See also:

- Transcribed interviews re dentistry in Vietnam in Medical Hist Unit Coll, Arch. See files of COL Joseph L. Cheatan, LTCs Michael B. Dayoub and William P. Cruse.